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WELCOME… 
to the spring 2 BPSS Community Newsletter. We hope you enjoy reading about everything 
that has happened in the second half of this term and what local opportunities are 
available for your children and young people during the upcoming Easter break.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Virtual Skipping Challenge 
2023/24 

- 

15 schools participated in the 
Year 4 challenge, which run for 
6 weeks during spring term 1.  

Congratulations to Monkfrith 
who extended their lead at the 
top of the leaderboard with just 
one challenge left to go in the 

KS2 competition; 

1st – Monkfrith (43pts) 

2nd – Woodcroft (40pts) 

3rd – Osidge (33pts) 

Spring term 2 saw the turn of 
pupils in Year 3. Their 
challenge was to see how many 
forward skips they can do in 45 
seconds.  

The deadline for schools to 
submit their top 10 results is 
28th March.  

For more information, please 
click here. 

 

 

Secondary Trampolining Competition 

155 pupils from 12 schools competed in the 
trampolining competition at Hendon LC on 6th 
February. Gymnasts performed a voluntary and a 
compulsory routine, impressing the judges with their 
performances. Congrats to the team and individual 
medalists, well done everyone who competed.  

 

Year 3/4 & Secondary New Age Kurling Competition  

Excellent blocking, knocking and power plays were on  
display at the NAK Tournament, hosted at Burnt Oak LC 
on 8th February. It was great to see so many new faces,  
trying a new sport for the first time. NAK is lots of fun,  
and after the initial nerves you could see the pupils  
really getting into it. Congratulations to all the pupils 
involved.  
 

Year 5/6 Basketball Tournament 

16 teams went head to head in our 3v3 basketball 
tournament for a space in the London Youth Games- 
Congratulations to Goldbeaters who beat St Johns N11 
in a very exciting final! Thank you to TTA for hosting 
and for providing excellent leaders. 

 

C4L Year 3/4 Multisports Festival  

82 pupils attended Ark Pioneer Academy on 29th  
February for the Year 3&4 Badminton and Golf Festival. 
The event had a very positive vibe, and it was great to see 
all the pupils trying really hard for their schools and  
themselves, many learning completely new skills.  

 

https://www.barnetpartnershipforschoolsport.co.uk/challenges/view/1168
https://www.barnetpartnershipforschoolsport.co.uk/challenges/view/1169


 

 

 

 

New Girls Football Sessions taking place in Barnet 

In partnership with Barnet Council and Middlesex FA, local football clubs across Barnet are delivering new 
football sessions for girls. Please find below further information of sessions taking place. 

Club Name Venue Sessions Club Contact Club Email Club 
Contact 
Number 

Barnet 
Nightingales 

Barnet Powerleague, 
N10 1ST 

Club Training sessions, 6–16-
year-olds 

Dominic Carini secretary@barnetnightingalesfc.co.uk  07905 168682 

Belsize Park Hampstead Heath 
Extension, NW11 7HL 

Weetabix Wildcats, 5–11-year-
olds 

Ioannis Mavroudis belsizeparkfc@outlook.com 07834 184126 

Eagles United Burnt Oak Leisure 
Centre, HA8 0NP 

Weetabix Wildcats, 5–11-year-
olds 

Squad Girls, 12-14-year-olds 

Petrit Krasniqi petrit.krasniqi@gll.org 07713 822309 

East Finchley 
Girls 

Christs College 
Finchley, N10 0SE 

Weetabix Wildcats, 5–11-year-
olds 

Jess Marks Eastfinchleygirlsfootball@gmail.com  07899 981401 

 

Weetabix Wildcats and Squad Girls sessions are a non-competitive environment, with sessions aimed at making 
friends, having fun and playing football. 

Further information on the above programmes can be found via the links below – 

https://www.englandfootball.com/play/youth-football/weetabix-wildcats 

https://www.englandfootball.com/play/youth-football/Squad-Girls-Football 

All clubs have FA Qualified and DBS checked coaches who have taken additional FA training to deliver these 
football programmes. 

We recommend parents to contact clubs directly to find out further information on sessions days and times. 

The above sessions are part of a wider World Cup Legacy project that Middlesex FA are delivering to get more 
girls playing football. 

Girls & Boys Football Festivals 

The year 7 football festival took place at Compton School on 1st March. 9 girls teams and  
8 boys teams represented their school and got to play matches throughout the afternoon.  
Matches were played in great spirit and teams created a lovely atmosphere for the event. 
Thank you to Compton for hosting the event and providing their sports leaders 
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HOLIDAY CLUBS  
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Help with ports Equipment for Disabled Children and Young People 

Family Fund is the UK's largest grant-making charity for families raising a disabled or seriously ill child 
on a low income. They believe that disabled and seriously ill children and young people, and their 
families, should have the same choices, quality of life, opportunities and aspirations as everyone else. 

Through the Supporting Families with Disabled Children programme in England, funded by the 
Department for Education, they can award grants for a wide variety of items, including sport and play 
equipment, family breaks, household items, clothing and IT equipment for families with children and 
young people aged up to 16. Their Your Opportunity programme awards grants to families with a 
young person still at home aged up to 24. Families can apply directly online where they can find full 
information about all grants, eligibility criteria and a phone number to call for help with applying. 
Family Fund also offer a range of information and digital support services for families. 

For more information about their grant schemes, to arrange a presentation for colleagues or families, 
or to discuss ways of working together to help more disabled children and young people get active, 
please contact Clare Bonetree (Partner Engagement Manager in England). 

 

Apprenticeship Opportunities for your Students & Staff 

Please see a range of educational and sporting apprenticeship opportunities for 
your students and staff HERE. Please pass onto any students and staff who 
would be suitable. For more information please contact Vanessa 
(vpender@eastbarnetschool.com) 

 

https://www.familyfund.org.uk/grants/schemes/sfdc/
https://www.familyfund.org.uk/grants/schemes/your-opportunity/
mailto:clare.bonetree@familyfund.org.uk
https://www.sportingfuturestraining.tonyecuyer.co.uk/apprenticeships/
mailto:vpender@eastbarnetschool.com


 
 Contact the team for more support 

Jo Eames – Strategic Manager & Central lead – j.eames@qegschool.org.uk 

Jason Vassiliades – SGO (Central) - j.vassiliades@qegschool.org.uk 

Vanessa Pender – SGO (East) -  vpender@eastbarnetschool.com 

Caroline Connell –SGO (West) cconnell@st-james.barnet.sch.uk  

Mark Betts – SGO (South) - mbe@whitefield.barnet.sch.uk 

LinkedIn: www.linkedin.com/in/BarnetSport 

Website: www.barnetpartnershipforschoolsport.co.uk 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/BarnetSport 

Instagram: @barnetsport 
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